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NOVEMBER’S MEETING SCHEDULE 

To allow our Members to exercise their right to vote in 
the National Presidential Election on Tuesday, 
November 4th, our Regular Club Meeting will be on the 
11th (Veteran’s Day), and our Board Meeting will be on 
the 18th. 

Our 3rd Tuesday Night Meeting on the 25th has been 
cancelled to allow our Members plenty of time to prepare 
for the Thanksgiving holiday later in the week. 

MASTER MEMBERSHIP LIST 

The May issue of Soundings included a Master 
Membership List of contact information on all of our 
members. 

This newsletter includes an updated Master Membership 
List incorporating any changes (denoted in bold, 
italicized text) we have received from Members since 
May.  Due to space constraints, information such as 
middle initials, secondary telephone numbers and e-mail 
addresses, etc., have been omitted. 

Carefully review your information for accuracy.  If any 
changes are necessary, or become necessary in the 
future, please notify the Secretary. 

Member Contact Information is considered confidential 
and privileged for SSN business only (i.e., Soundings 
mailings, correspondence).  Pages 4, 5, 6 and 7 of the 
mailed / printed edition newsletter with the Membership 
List have been removed from this edition prior to 
uploading to the SSN website. 

UNDERWATER RUGBY 
The current pool schedule is: 
 7:00p-7:45p   Monday’s 
 Lincoln-Hancock School Pool, Quincy 

 7:15p-8:15p   Wednesday’s 
 High School Pool, Randolph 

Anyone interested to observe the Underwater Rugby 
Team, to swim, or to test dive equipment, you are 
welcome to come to the pool during our scheduled time 
noted above. 

During school holidays, the pools are closed.  There 
have been times however, when the pool has been 
opened for our use.  Contact Jay Theraiult for last-
minute holiday pool schedules. 

CLUB WEARABLES 

Vice President Chamberlain has been in contact with 
Life Member Paul Cavallero.  Paul has a full service 
advertising specialty and promotional products company 
called, Phoenix Marketing Group.  He has created t-
shirts, jackets, etc., at very reasonable prices for the 
Neptunes.  Inventory for Neptune’s shirts is low; an initial 
order has been placed for embroidered (as opposed to 
silk-screened) t-shirts and polo shirts.  The Membership 
has also expressed interest in:  jackets; lined heavy-
weight hooded sweatshirts; and fleece pull-over’s.  
Samples of these items will soon be available at the 
Clubhouse. 

Neptunes r-e-a-l-l-y get noticed when they all wear their 
SSN shirts, hats and jackets at dives, activities and 
events.  A Neptunes wearable would be a perfect 
holiday or birthday gift for your favorite dive buddy! 

GOT GEAR … 

… you’re just not using anymore? 

We’re not talking about tanks that can no longer be 
hydrostated, horsecollar BC’s (what’s that?) or 
singlehose regulators (huh?).  We’re talking about scuba 
gear you know is safe, is in good working condition, and 
can be used “as is” or with minor refurbishing. If you’ve 
been out of the water more than you have been in the 
water lately, consider selling some or all of your gear.   

Sellers and Buyers, prepare a list of scuba / snorkel 
equipment you want to sell or buy.  Include your name, 
contact number, and forward the list to any of the 
Officers. 

NEWS RELAY 

Through a NewsFlash, “Telephone Chain,” or “Word-of-
Mouth”, Officers and Board Members are your point-of-
contact to direct time-sensitive news and information to 
be disseminated throughout our Membership.  Please 
ensure your contact information listed on the Master 
Membership List reflects your current information. 

SHORE DIVES 

President Blackadar reminds Members they are invited 
to attend Shore Dives, even if they are not planning to 
dive.  There is always a need for someone to remain on 
the shore to assist divers with their gear, to check divers 
in and out of the water, and to be part of the outdoor fun! 

R E C E N T  E V E N T S  

AUGUST 3rd — ANNUAL OUTING 

While the highlights of our Annual Summer Outing on 
August 3rd were summarized in our September 
Soundings, the Financial Report was not finalized in time 
for inclusion in the article. 
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Treasurer Czerepica has since reported “fees from 92 
adults had been collected, and 3 children (ranging in 
ages 5 and younger) were admitted free-of-charge”.  

The Annual Summer Outing was never intended to be a 
fundraiser, like our Annual Flea Market.  The purpose 
has always been to have one day each year as a social 
event where members could invite their families and 
friends.  The Club also extends an invitation to others 
within the diving community to join us for a fun-filled 
beach day at a reasonable price. 

Members involved with planning, preparation and 
execution of this event over the years, have spent Club 
money conscientiously to obtain the necessary permits, 
pay fees for trash removal, purchase paper goods, food, 
beverages, prizes, etc. 

In 2007, a total of 95 adults attended the Outing.  Ticket 
prices were $10.00 each, and children ages 5 and 
younger were admitted free.  The Treasurer’s Report 
detailing the expenses from the Outing last year showed 
the Club lost a total of $400.00. 

The Board’s initial response to the loss, was to increase 
the ticket prices for adults.  Increasing ticket prices for 
adults in 2008 to $12.00 would help relieve the short-fall 
to the club, while keeping the event affordable. 

Treasurer Czerepica reported “the paper goods, 
condiments and other related items discovered during 
the Annual Clubhouse Cleanup in May used at the 
Outing, resulted in a significant savings in expenses”.   

Net-net for the 2008 Annual Summer Outing … This is 
the first time in the Club’s history, we realized a 
$229.55 profit ! ! ! 

SEPTEMBER 13th — WATERFIRE 

On Saturday, September 13th President Blackadar 
coordinated a Club Activity at WaterFire in downtown 
Providence, Rhode Island.  Club Members, their families 
and friends walked the 2-3 mile area along the river in 
downtown Providence. 

It was a crisp, clear autumn evening, delightful music 
filled the air, and floating candles illuminated the river to 
guide gondolas gracefully through the peaceful water.  
The sound of a live jazz band enticed our guests into a 
building with a large dance floor. 

Independent non-profit art groups present WaterFire 
free-of-charge however, donations are graciously 
accepted.  A beautiful evening enjoyed by everyone who 
attended, and agreed the Neptunes should plan this 
event again next year … so YOU can join in! 

OCTOBER 4th — ANNUAL FLEA MARKET & CRAFT 
FAIR 

Although the Financial Report of the Annual Flea Market 
and Craft Fair on October 4th has not yet been finalized, 
Chairperson Angelo Correnti expects over $150 
increase in profit from last year from the sale of 
table space, admission, food and beverages sold, 
etc., plus the reduction in expenses ! ! ! 

Angelo said, “it was a pretty good time”.  The night 
before, there was a lot of help from Joe McAndrew, 
Tom Curran and Bill Burchill setting-up our area within 
the parking lot of Building 19-1/3rd. 

At approximately 5:30a on Saturday, vendors began 
arriving to set up their tables.  “Arranging vendors, tables 
and cars in the parking lot was just like putting together a 
big jigsaw puzzle”, said Angelo.  Flea Markets this year 
have experienced less participation from vendors, and 
have had a decline in attendance and sales.  Our 
vendors were pleased with the cost of table space, the 
price of admission, and the amount of people who 
attended and spent money at their table. 

“A lot of people helped with the entire event … collecting 
admission fees, selling food and beverages at our Food 
Tent, and selling goods at our table”.  This year, we had 
a “higher quality” of items to sell; Bill Burchill brought 
(and wore) a lot of saleable items.  Donations of items 
from our members and their families also contributed to 
the profits received at our tables.   

During September’s 3rd Tuesday Night Meeting, 
Members Jeannine Faban, Ted Hotz, Deb Osborn, 
and Karen Correnti pre-priced items for sale.  There 
had been discussion to be prudent to price items to 
make a profit, yet price items to sell.  On the day of the 
Flea Market, Shoppers willingly paid the price displayed 
on the item’s sticker without haggling or negotiating. 

At the end of the day, many helping hands made break-
down and clean-up quick and easy. 

Over the years, to celebrate the conclusion of this 
successful annual event, it is tradition for our group to go 
out to dinner.  This year, thirteen hungry Neptunes 
chose a local Chinese restaurant.  There was a variety 
of food to share which was delicious, plentiful and 
“priced to sell”. 

Many thanks to Bill Burchill, Karen and Anthony 
Correnti, Jeanne Chamberlain, Jeannie Fabian, Deb 
Osborn, Tom Curran, John Blackadar, Joe 
McAndrew, Theresa Czerepica, Ted Hotz, Carl Yngve 
and Paul Greene. 

OCTOBER 8th — BAY STATE COUNCIL MEETING 

The Bay State Council’s “Industry Night” scheduled for 
October 8th was cancelled.  The purpose for this special 
meeting was to invite members from other dive clubs, 
owners of dive shops, others interested in the sport of 
diving, etc., to draft a strategy on how to attract new 
members, motivate current members and revive non-
active members within the diving community.  The lead 
in this initiative, Paul Adler, discovered he would not be 
available to attend the meeting.  The Secretaries for both 
the Bay State Council and South Shore Neptunes sent 
e-mails to their distribution lists to announce the 
cancellation; no rescheduled date has been determined. 

OCTOBER 19th — ANNUAL UNDERWATER PUMPKIN 
CARVING CONTEST & POT LUCK PICNIC 
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Approximately fifty people attended the Underwater 
Pumpkin Carving Contest & Pot Luck Lunch on Sunday, 
October 19th, Morton’s Pond, Plymouth.  This event was 
co-hosted by the Neptunes and Mass Bay Divers in a 
continued effort to coordinate inter-club activities.   

President Blackadar attended the event and reported 
there were a lot of divers who participated in the event, 
and did a fine job carving pumpkins underwater.  The 
SSN Secretary received photographs of the event from 
Paula Carver Donahue, and forwarded them to our 
Web Mistress, Kathi Bell to upload to our website.  Visit 
our website to see what ghoulish pumpkins emerged 
from the deep.  

OCTOBER 25th — ROY & JEANNE CHAMBERLAIN’S 
24th ANNUAL HALLOWEEN COSTUME PARTY 

“Scarey!  “Frightening!”  “Hideous”!  These are the 
appreciative words expressed by friends and guests who 
attended Roy & Jeanne’s Chamberlain’s Annual 
Halloween Costume Party on Saturday, October 25th. 

The gloomy orb above Roy & Jeanne’s castle in 
Marshfield scared away any threat of the evening’s 
impending storm. 

This year’s party developed from twenty-four years of 
parties evolving from blood, sweat and tears (yes, you 
probably saw those as props, too).  Old ghoulish 
favorites like The Graveyard and Audrey-the-Plant 
welcomed 240 new insects and 7 “minor” props into their 
creepy domain.  The main attraction this year was an 
animated coffin whose skeleton sat-up and a vulture 
watched (with his one remaining good eye) as passerbys 
apprehensively approached the coffin, only to jump back 
in fear. 

Roy and Jeanne thank each and every person who 
helped them prepare for this monstrously successful 
party!  And, each and every person thanks Roy and 
Jeanne for a truly gruesome evening!  

ANNUAL FALL RIVER RUN 

After reviewing our October and November calendars 
and comparing them with the corresponding local Tide 
Charts, the Membership decided to cancel this year’s 
Annual Fall River Run.   

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  

DECEMBER 2nd — ANNUAL NOMINATION NIGHT/ 
DECEMBER 16th — ELECTION NIGHT OF OFFICERS 
& BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
At our first Regular Club Meeting in December (the 2nd), 
the President will ask for nominations from the 
Membership of names for the 2009 Officers and Board 
of Directors.  While current Officers and Board Members 
are eligible for re-election, any Club Member in good 
standing is strongly encouraged to run for any of these 
offices. 
December’s 3rd Tuesday Night Meeting (the 16th) is the 
night of our Elections for the 2009 Officers and Board of 
Directors.  This is one of the Neptunes most important 

Club Meetings of the year, and Members make an extra 
effort to attend and participate.  While there are a lot of 
familiar Neptune faces at this meeting, there are many 
not-so-familiar faces we enjoy seeing at this “reunion” 
meeting. 
To “welcome” the incoming officers, as a “thank you” to 
the outgoing officers, and to celebrate another 
successful SSN year, Angelo Correnti has offered to 
prepare a scrumptious dinner for all in attendance. 

JANUARY 31st — ANNUAL AWARDS BANQUET 
At the Board Meeting on October 14th, we begin 
discussing locations for this year’s Annual Awards 
Banquet.  For several years the Banquet has been held 
at the Common Market, Quincy.  Members who attended 
this event in the past were pleased with the location, 
price, food and service.  A motion was made, seconded 
and passed to return to the Common Market. 
The Membership also agreed to reserve a larger room 
(70-80pp vs 40-45pp capacity) to accommodate more 
guests to socialize and mingle.  We are planning to hire 
a live band as entertainment to provide music and 
dancing.  
Banquet Chairperson, Jay Therault and Board 
Members Angelo Correnti and Bill Burchill have 
generously donated money towards a Cheese Tray for 
appetizers during Cocktail Hour.  Any additional 
donations would be greatly appreciated, and will be used 
towards entertainment, or other expenses relating to this 
event. 
The Neptunes cordially welcome our friends from other 
dive clubs and organizations to accept our invitation to 
celebrate with us at our Annual Awards Banquet. Ticket 
prices will be announced at a later date, but you are 
encouraged to contact the SSN Club Treasurer, 
Theresa Czerepica to reserve your seats for this 
exciting event. 

T H E  T R E A S U R E  T R O V E  

OCTOBER 18th & 19th — ANNUAL WELLFLEET 
OYSTERFEST 
New England enjoys seasonal events unique to our 
area:  Apple Picking, Leaf Peeping, Underwater 
Pumpkin Carving Contests, and Oysterfests! 
Life Member Carl Yngve travelled to the Annual 
Oysterfest in Wellfleet, and enjoyed the hospitality of our 
very own Dickie Gullicksen and his wife, Wendy.   

“HE SOLD THEM THE COAT RIGHT OFF HIS BACK” 
Rumors began circulating shortly after our Annual Flea 
Market & Crafts Fair suggesting Life Member, Bill 
Burchill is starting a new business in selling. 
Bill demonstrated his unique skills to persuade and 
finesse anybody into buying anything he showed them 
… whether they wanted it or not. 
Our most memorable image of Bill was watching him 
wear a faux leopard overcoat as he pushed a child’s 
popping toy lawnmower throughout the aisles of 
vendors, charming Shoppers with quips and quirks   and 
“sold them the coat right off his back”.
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NN OO VV EE MM BB EE RR       22 00 00 88   High & Low Tides (HT & LT) are Eastern Standard Time for the Boston Area  
MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT SUN

     1 / HT 1:55a – LT 7:48a 
REMINDER:  Turn Clocks 
Back 

2 / HT 1:37a – LT 7:30a 

3 / HT 2:21a – LT 8:14a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

4 / HT 3:08a – LT 9:02a 
REMINDER:  Presidential 
Election 

5 / HT 3:58a – LT 9:54a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, HS Pool, 
Randolph 

6 / HT 4:50a – LT 10:48a 7 / HT 5:42a – LT 11:45a 8 / HT 6:32a – LT 12:15a 9 / HT 7:21a – LT 1:05a 

10 / HT 8:08a – LT 1:54a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

11 / HT 8:54a – LT 2:42a 
7:00p   SSN Regular Mtg 

12 / HT 9:41a – LT 3:30a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, HS Pool, 
Randolph 

13 / HT 10:28a – LT 4:18a 14 / HT 11:17a – LT 5:07a 15 / HT *** – LT 5:58a 16 / HT 12:52a – LT 6:50a 
TBD   Point Beach Dive 

17 / HT 1:48a – LT 7:45a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

18 / HT 2:46a – LT 8:43a 
7:00p   SSN Board Mtg 

19 / HT 3:47a – LT 9:45a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, HS Pool, 
Randolph 

20 / HT 4:50a – LT 10:50a 
 

21 / HT 5:52a – LT 11:56a 22 / HT 6:50a – LT 12:26a 
 

23 / HT 7:44a – LT 1:22a 

24 / HT 8:33a – LT 2:13a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

25 / HT 9:17a – LT 3:00a 26 / HT 9:58a – LT 3:43a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, Lincoln-
Hancock Pool, Randolph 

27 / HT 10:37a – LT 4:24a 
HOLIDAY:  Thanksgiving Day 

28 / HT 11:16a – LT 5:04a 29 / HT 11:54a – LT 5:43a 30 / HT 12:34a – LT 6:23a 
TBD   Non-Point Beach Dive 

DD EE CC EE MM BB EE RR       22 00 00 88  
MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT SUN

1 / HT 1:13a – LT 7:04a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

2 / HT 1:54a – LT 7:47a 
7:00p   SSN Regular Mtg; 
Nominations for 2009 Officers 
& Board Members 

3 / HT 2:37a – LT 8:32a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, HS Pool, 
Randolph 

4 / HT 3:22a – LT 9:20a 5 / HT 4:09a – LT 10:12a 6 / HT 4:57a – LT 11:07a 7 / HT 5:47a – LT *** 

8 / HT 6:38a – LT 12:22a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

9 / HT 7:29a – LT 1:15a 
7:00p   SSN Board Mtg 

10 / HT 8:21a – LT 2:09a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, HS Pool, 
Randolph 

11 / HT 9:14a – LT 3:02a 12 / HT 10:06a – LT 3:54a 13 / HT 11:00a – LT 4:47a 14 / HT 11:53a – LT 5:40a 
9:00a   Non-Point Dive, TBD 

15 / HT 12:37a – LT 6:34a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

16 / HT 1:32a – LT 7:29a 
7:00p   SSN 3rd Tuesday 
Night Mtg; Election & 
Celebration of the  2009 
Officers & Board Members 

17 / HT 2:27a – LT 8:26a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, HS Pool, 
Randolph 

18 / HT 3:23a – LT 9:25a 19 / HT 4:21a – LT 10:26a 20 / HT 5:18a – LT 11:29a 21 / HT 6:15a – LT *** 
TBD   Point Beach Dive 

22 / HT 7:10a – LT 12:47a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

23 / HT 8:02a – LT 1:41a 24 / HT 8:50a – LT 2:31a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, HS Pool, 
Randolph 
HOLIDAY:  Christmas Eve 

25 / HT 9:34a – LT 3:17a 
HOLIDAY:  Christmas Day 

 

26 / HT 10:16a – LT 4:00a 27 / HT 10:56a – LT 4:41a 28 / HT 11:35a – LT 5:21a 

29 / HT 12:12a – LT 6:01a 
7:00p   U/W Rugby, 
Lincoln-Hancock Pool, 
Quincy 

30 / HT 12:50a – LT 6:41a 31 / HT 1:27a – LT 7:22a 
7:15p   U/W Rugby, HS Pool, 
Randolph 
HOLIDAY:  New Year’s Eve 
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SOUTH SHORE NEPTUNES SKINDIVER’S CLUB, INC. 
P.O. Box 690518, Quincy, MA.   02269 
Diver’s Hotline:  781.826.4696, 781.391.1034 
www.southshoreneptunes.org 
OFFICERS 
President, John Blackadar 
320 Silver Street, Hanover, MA. 02339 
781.826.4696 
Vice President, Roy Chamberlain 
316 Grove Street, P.O. Box 1226, Marshfield, MA. 02059 
781.837.5164, racjmc@verizon.net 
Secretary, Debra L. Osborn 
175 Grove Street, Randolph, MA. 02368 
339.987.9176, debra_l_osborn@southshoreneptunes.org 
Treasurer, Theresa Czerepica 
21 Prospect Avenue, Chelsea, MA. 02150 
617.884.0697, klukom@yahoo.com 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Bill Burchill, 133 Summer Street, Marshfield, MA. 02050, 781.837.1522 
Angelo Correnti, 156 Spring Street, Medford, MA. 02155, 617.645.0721 
Thomas M. Curran, 23 Hickory Road, Halifax, MA. 02338, 781.294.7678 
Jeannie Fabian, 194 Broad Street, Weymouth, MA. 02188, 617.365.5588 
Michael F. Galasso, 26 Dedham Street, Wrentham, MA. 02093, 508.326.7390 
Thomas Guild, 12 Frankin Street, Belmont, MA. 02478, 617.484.4204 
Theodore Hotz, 221 Vernon Street, Norwood, MA. 02062, 781.762.1346 
Joseph G. McAndrew, 83 Howie Road, Braintree, MA. 02184, 781.843.4493 
Jay Theriault, 204 Ridgewood Road, Milton, MA. 02186, 617.620.9221 
Carl D. Yngve, 174 Congress Street, Braintree, MA. 02184, 781.380.0973 
PRESIDENTIAL APPOINTMENTS 
Audit Chairperson, Angelo Correnti, 617.645.0721 
Banquet Chairperson, Jay Theraiult, 617.620.9221 
Competition Director, Roy Chamberlain, 781.837.5164 
Dive Community & Industry Updates, Wally Westphal 
Flea Market Chairpersons, John Blackadar, 781.826.4696, Angelo Correnti,617.645.0721 
Historian & Librarian, Carl D. Yngve, 781.380.0973 
Maintenance, Joe Geyer, 781.792.1863 
Parliamentarian, Thomas Guild, 617.484.4204 
Photographer, Martin F. Blake, 781.335.1934 
Raffle Chairperson, Debra L. Osborn, 339.987.9176 
Sea Rovers Booth, Angelo Correnti, 617.645.0721 
Sergeant at Arms, Angelo Correnti, 617.645.0721 
Store and Inventory, Thomas Guild, 617.484.4204 
Summer Outing Chairperson, Angelo Correnti, 617.645.0721 
Underwater Rugby Coordinator, Jay Theraiult, 617.696.0270 
Web Mistress, Kathi Bell, 781.777.1872 

REGULAR MEMBER MEETINGS are on the 1st Tuesday of each month.  Beginning 
in April 2008, the start time is 7:00p.   
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETINGS are on the 2nd Tuesday of each month.  
Beginning in April 2008, the start time is 7:00p. 
3rd TUESDAY NIGHT MEETINGS are informal gatherings for members, family and 
friends.  Beginning in April 2008, the start time is 7:00p.   
INTERESTED IN BECOMING A MEMBER?  Anyone interested in learning more 
about the South Shore Neptunes Skindivers Club, Inc., or who wish to become a 
member, we cordially invite you to attend any Regular Member or Board of Directors 
Meetings. 
Membership is open to all sport divers and other interested persons.  Applications for 
membership are to be presented at a Board of Directors Meeting for review.  The 
application will then be presented to the general membership at the next Regular 
Member Meeting.  The Applicant is required to attend both of these meetings.  
Membership fees are: 

Initiation Fee (one time, collected after acceptance for membership) $25.00 
Annual Dues (collected by first Regular Member Meeting of the Year) $35.00 
Corresponding Members (member only receives mailings) $10.00 
Junior and Student Memberships are also available.  

CLUBHOUSE DIRECTIONS:  From Route 93 / Southeast Express, Take Exit 8 
“Furnace Brook Parkway”.  This exit will lead you directly into Furnace Brook 
Parkway in Quincy.  Proceed to the second set of lights.  At the lights at the 
intersection of Furnace Brook Parkway and Quarry Street, take the left onto Quarry 
Street.  The Southshore Neptunes Skindivers’ Clubhouse is the first stone building 
on your right. 
DIVER’S HOTLINE: Looking for a Dive Buddy?  To find out who is diving when and 
where, directions to dive sites, or to find out other current club information, contact 
President John Blackadar, 781.826.4696, or Board Member Angelo Correnti, 
617.645.0721. 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  To learn more about the South Shore Neptune’s 
Activities, Membership, etc., visit our website:  www.southshoreneptunes.org 
You are welcome to contact any of our Officers or Board Members, or may leave a 
vmail at:  781.803.DIVE / 781.803.3483, or send an email to:  
info@southshoreneptunes.org 
Any changes made to this page are denoted in bold, italicized text. 
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CChhaarrlliiee  LLeevviinnee  
Has Come Back East and is in 
Milford, New Hampshire 

We Ski in New Hampshire, 
too!   

E A S T  C O A S T  D I V E R S  
For over 30 years, we’ve been providing 

world class scuba experiences. 
Experienced staff, training, travel and 

equipment purchase 
213 Boylston Street (Route 9), Brookline, MA 02445 

617.277.2216.P / 617.738.5213.F / paul@ecdivers.com 

Compliments of Dave Clancy 
 

Your SSN Florida Connection 

IMAGINE … Your Ad Here! 

Bill Vanderclock 
P.O. Box 541062 
Waltham, MA. 02254 
781.820.1221 

waterworks 
Underwater Instruction 

Private Scuba Instruction 
Underwater Photography 

Search & Recovery 

NORTH ATLANTIC SCUBA 
A Full Service Diving Facility 

1820 Ocean Street 
Exit 12 off Route 3 to Route 139 

Marshfield, MA. 02050 
www.northatlanticscuba.com 

CCUURRRRAANN  EELLEECCTTRRIICC__________________  
Licensed & Insured       Thomas M. Curran 

P.O. Box 13 
Halifax, MA. 02338 
781.589.4270 

$35.00 per year for a one‐inch ad space 
 
 
 
 
 

UNITED DIVERS 
www.unitedidivers.com 

39 Washington Street, Somerville, MA. 02143 
888.628.3483.P / 617.666.0410.P / 617.776.7986.F 
 Indoor Heated Pool 

 Pool Rentals Available 
 Private Classes 

 Expert Dry Suit Repair 
 Instructor Training Facility 

Contact our Treasurer, Theresa, for 
further details! 

SSoo uu tthh   SShhoo rr ee   DD ii vv ee rrss   
147 Bridge Street (Route 3A) 
North Weymouth, MA. 02191 

781.331.1144 

* Air *   Sales *   Repairs *   Rentals *   Classes * 

www.southshoredivers.com 

D I V E R ’ S  M A R K E T  
SCUBA CENTER 

A New Larger Store 
 319 Court Street Wayne Gomer 
 (Route 3A)  Air Station 
 Plymouth, MA. 02360 Sales 
 508.746.3483.P Rental 
 508.747.4551.F Charters 
 www.diversmarket.com Hydro 

RONDA POLLEYS,,  Senior Mortgage Consultant 
NN EE WW   LL II FF EE   MM OO RR TT GG AA GG EE SS ,,   LL LL CC.  
210 Lake Street, Weymouth, MA 02189 
781.694.0400, x24.O / 781.658.2007.F 

rpolleys@newlifemortgages.com 
“Where Relationships Matter & Opportunities Begin” 

PP RR OO FF EE SS SS II OO NN AA LL   
AA QQ UU AA RR II UU MM   &&   PP OO NN DD   SS EE RR VV II CC EE   

-- == -- == -- == -- == -- == -- == -- == -- == -- == --   
Two convenient Massachusetts locations: 

409 Columbia Road, Hanover 
503 Washington Street, Quincy 

781.826.5739.P / 617.472.9354 

PUPPIES & KITTENS 
FF II NN ,,   FF UU RR   &&   FF EE AA TT HH EE RR   PP EE TT   SS HH OO PP SS   

 Route 53, Hanover Route 3A, Quincy 
 781.826.5739 617.472.9354 

Full Line Pet Shops with Grooming 
JOHN & KATHY BLACKADAR 

781.826.2505 
 

SSOOUUTTHH  SSHHOORREE  NNEEPPTTUUNNEESS  SSKKIINNDDIIVVEERR’’SS  CCLLUUBB,,  IINNCC..  
P.O. Box 690518, Quincy, MA.   02269 
Diver’s Hotline:  781.826.4696 / 781.391.1034 
info@southshoreneptunes.org  
www.southshoreneptunes.org 


